Minutes of the Galway Public Library Board of Trustees Meeting

Serving the Central School District

Wednesday, January 16, 2013

Members Present:  Sue Stewart, Jim Hodsoll, Arlene Rhodes, Fred Baily, Mary Lynn Kopper, Margie Prasek, and Library Director Regina Doi.  Guest: Len Power. 

Absent:  Kevin Hertzel, Phyllis Keeler, 

The meeting was called to order by Sue Stewart at 7:00 pm.  

Public Comment:  Len Power made the suggestion that the Board consider using the present Library building as a children's annex as it is nearer to the school and easier for children to get to after school.  He also said that he feels that two staff members would not be necessary for that as only parents of the children present would be allowed in.   The Board said it will consider these proposals.   

Ed made a motion to accept the minutes of 12/19/2012.  The motion was seconded and carried.  Jim made a motion to accept the minutes of 1/2/2013 as amended.  The motion was seconded and carried.  

Finance Committee Meeting:  Work on the budget for 2013-2014 is ongoing.  We must consider added liability insurance and real estate taxes (to be paid from capital fund) for the Michalski property, retirement costs, and costs for the referendum.  Jim made a motion to accept the resolution presented (on file) to allow the 2013-14 budget to exceed the 2% tax cap.  The resolution was seconded by Fred and was adopted by a vote of 7 yea and 0 against.  

Arlene made a motion to approve the payment of bills as listed in the check register and the petty cash and petty checking expenditures and the purchase orders. The motion was seconded and carried.  The reports are on file for audit.  

Director's report:  On file.  

Friends:  Margie reported on the last Friends meeting.  

Public relations:  Mary Lynn went over the plans for the volunteer/staff recognition reception (Feb. 16, 2013).  She passed along sign up sheets for the items needed.  Those who can should be there at 11:30am.  Margie will print the invitations and the insert concerning the trial-run meeting for disseminating the land referendum information. 

The PR timeline was discussed.  The PowerPoint presentation should be reviewed.  Sue will present it.  We will review and discuss the presentation at the next meeting.  Arlene reviewed some of the FAQ that the PR Committee has developed for a handout.  We will discuss this and other questions that may come up at the next meeting.  

New Property:  Sue, Jim and Ed met with Kyle Donnan to discuss the possibility of trading a piece of Donnan’s land behind the Dockstader property for land on the Michalski property.  Sue reported that we should not consider trading off or selling the back part of the property to Kyle Donnan until the architects have made their recommendations.  Jim mentioned that Kyle wants two fields, but we should consider trading only one (as fair trade).  Ed suggested perhaps turning one of the fields into a nature preserve.  These issues will be discussed at the February meeting.  

We need to draft the legal wording of the proposition for the permissive referendum that will be used for the vote.  Sue will contact John Sutton and ask him to draft the proposition.  The Board should develop a timeline of what to do next if the referendum passes.  

Sue reported that the architect feasibility study on the Michalski property has begun.  Heather Hasselbacher of Butler, Rowland, and Mays asked for a copy of the Village zoning ordinance.  Fred has a copy and will call Heather and offer to take it to her.  

The bids for the environmental assessment have been received.  Arlene made a motion to approve Sue and Ed's recommendation to accept the proposal of the lowest bidder Hanson VanVleet of $1375.  The motion was seconded and carried.  

Sue showed Heather a draft of the survey and she had some questions.  Fred will review the letter when it arrives.   Jim made a motion to pay the surveyor's fees with $725 now and the remainder on completion.  The motion was seconded and carried.  

Sue will get a written statement from the Village of Galway concerning the permissibility of  using the proposed land as a building site for a library while granting the Village Board the right to review and approve the site plan.      

Next action:  Heather will meet with the staff and the newly formed BOT's Building Committee.  The committee will consist of Regina, Fred, Arlene, Jim, Margie, Don Carpenter, and Paul Foust (Ed will contact Paul).  The meeting will be at 10 am Jan. 25, 2013 at the Library.  

Sue will write the letter to the school telling them we are no longer interested in the school garage site.  

Sue will be meeting with Marsha Boelio to set up a fundraising committee on Feb. 12, 2013.  

New Business:  
*  The ad hoc committee formed to study ways to encourage children to use the library has not met.  A meeting with Regina, Mary Lynn and Arlene will be called soon.  

*  Buildings & Grounds:   Ed discussed the findings of the National Grid audit (report on file).  The cost of retrofitting the ceiling fixtures would be $496.10 if paid as a lump sum.  The existing lights would be removed, the fixtures modified, and new energy-efficient bulbs will be used.  Ed will oversee the work.  Jim made a motion to pay the lump sum from the Building Repair and Maintenance Fund.  The motion was seconded and carried.  Ed has the authority to sign the paperwork for this.  

*  Personnel:  Maggie O'Connor resigned due to personal time limitations.  Margie made a motion to accept the resignation.  The motion was seconded and carried.  We discussed the definition for a Clerk vs. a Substitute Clerk.  The definition of a substitute clerk should be someone who subs for an existing clerk.  Margie made a motion for Regina to talk to Steve and Casaundra about having them stay on as regular clerks (as opposed to their present positions as substitute clerks) working every other Saturday.  They would work as clerks for $8.25/hr. as of 1/19/2013.  The motion was seconded and carried.  

The Architects wanted to know what we plan to do with the Dockstader property.  We cannot make a decision on that at this time.  We will discuss this more at the Feb. 6 meeting.  We will also discuss what to do with the present Library location and building.  

PR Committee Report is on file.

LRP Committee will meet after the PR for the referendum has been completed.  Some of the same people serve on both committees. 

The next meeting is on Wednesday, Feb. 6, 2013 at 7pm at the Library.  

Jim made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:45pm.  The motion was seconded and carried.  

Margie Prasek

Secretary, Galway Library BOT

